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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK

Dear Parents/Carers,

This term has been incredibly busy with EduDance, excursions, incursions,
Kindergarten orientation, high school transitions, graduation night, celebration
night and today’s family picnic.

The staff have been working hard teaching and assessing the curriculum. On
Tuesday the Semester 2 reports were emailed out. Please take the time to discuss
‘ your child’s report with them. I would like to congratulate the students on their
Il achievements and the staff for their tireless dedication and professionalism.
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On Friday 10 December the new Nature Playground was officially opened in the Kindergarten/Pre-
Primary area. I would like to thank the P&C, both past and present, members as this has been on the
horizon for eight years. Everyone is grateful that the playground is finally installed, and the students
are experiencing such joy.

Last Saturday the Fathering Project had a camp out on the oval. This was attended by 50 families,
both the Dads and the children had lots of fun and made new friends and connections within our
community. Thank you to the P&C, Martin and the champion Dads for supporting this event.

This term we have a few staff farewells. Mr Ellis will be taking a position at Riverton Primary for
twelve months. Miss Murray and Miss Brookes are taking up positions at other schools. On behalf of
the staff and students we wish them all the best at their new schools.

I wish the Year 6 graduates every success as they transition to various high schools. I know you will
embrace your new educational journey in 2022. Also, I would like to acknowledge and thank families
who are leaving over the holiday period.

Lastly, I would like to thank the entire Bull Creek staff, students and families for being very
supportive as I undertook the Principal position for the year. I have been impressed with your high
expectation and kindness. I feel very grateful to have been part of your community.

I hope everyone enjoys the festive season and a well-deserved break and hopefully I will see you all
again in 2022.
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SCHOOL NEWS

CHATTY CHAPLAIN NEWS

Well 2021 started with a bang and has finished with a nice smooth ending.

For me, it has been lovely transitioning from a very challenging role working in a
school with at risk and disengaged students, to Bull Creek Primary where all staff,
students and community have so warmly welcomed me.

My diary has been busy, while I had one-on-one talks with students, ran a resilience
program throughout different classes, worked in classrooms, joined the committee
for the Be You Wellbeing program and assisted on the launch night of the Fathering
project.

Being the first Chaplain at BCPS I have had a lot to do, and often my mind wanted to
do more than I had hours in the day

I have established a committee of volunteers from Westminster Presbyterian Church
Bull Creek who have started giving their time to support our school. You may have
seen a group cooking the hotdogs and hamburgers at the Celebration Night, many
hands make light work, and they did a fabulous job.

Being a part of starting our Culture Club alongside Mr Robert Hofmeester has also
been a highlight. This is designed to get families of all cultures to meet each other
and become a group that can get alongside each other for friendship and support. In
2022, we would love to see more families come along and meet some new friends.

As we wrap up the 2021 school year and head into the holiday season, I want to wish
you all a happy, safe and joyful Christmas spent relaxing with your loved ones.

Love and Best wishes
Marisa Mews




SCHOOL NEWS
2022 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS

The School is currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2022. If you are a parent, or
know of a parent with a child that was born between July 1 2017 and June 30 2018 they
are eligible to attend Kindergarten in 2022.

Please enrol your child by coming into our school office.
You must provide ORIGINALS of the following documents:

eBirth Certificate

ePassport and Visa Information if applicable

eImmunisation Certificate - must be no more than 2 months old.

eMedical records where applicable (e.g. asthma, allergies, disability)

eFamily Court Orders

eProof of residence e.g. lease agreement, a current Synergy, Alinta, Telstra account showing
your name and residential address.

If your child is not born in Australia, you must provide:

eEvidence of the date of entry into Australia
ePassport Number

oVisa Grant Number (This is the unique number assigned to the visa and shown on the letter
that notified you of your visa grant)

ePassport or travel documents
eCurrent visa and previous visas (if applicable)

Eat a Rainbow of Vegetables Everyday for
Crunch&Sip®!

Different coloured vegetables and fruit provide different
vitamins, minerals and phytonutrients. Eat from across the

Some great options for Crunch&Sip® include:

Red - red capsicum, cherry tomatoes

rainbow to get the right balance of nutrients for good health.

Orange and yellow — carrot, yellow tomatoes, corn,
yellow and orange capsicum

Green - celery, cucumber, snow peas, sugar snap peas,
broccoli, green capsicum, spinach, zucchini

Blue and purple - purple carrot, purple cabbage, beetroot

White and brown — cauliflower, mushroom




Library Christmas Colouring Competition

Thank you to all our students who entered the competition.
There were some awesome pictures handed in to be displayed in the library, well done!
There were 2 winners chosen from each year group — we just couldn’t keep it to one as

there were so many that were deserving.

A book prize of their choice was awarded to each winner.

Year 6 Year 5 Year 4 Year 3

Mia (B5) Tyler (S5) Carissa (S4) Clarice (W2)

Ali (B6) Sophia (S5) Sophie (S6) Jake (W4)

Year 2 Year 1 PP Kindy

Sophia (W4) Vihan (W5) Chloe (W7) Ronny (Kangas)
Daniel (W6) Juana (W6) Evelyn (W7) Bethany (Kangas)

Thank you and Merry Christmas,

Nola Williams - Librarian

SCHOOL NEWS

SHEOAK 5

Wow, is it that time already?! As the ‘sun sets’ on another school year and we move into the
festive season, one can’t help but reminisce on the year that was..

The students of Sheoak 5 have been reflecting on their own highlights of the year, some of
which can be seen below.

“I loved playing new maths games and learning new maths strategies” — Tom

“I loved playing with my amazing friends and having Mr E” — Alisa

“My favourite memory was doing our assembly play” — Chanali

“My highlight was competing in the interschool athletics and Bull Creek winning the
carnival” — Yamika

“Tt was good when Mr Ellis would teach us lessons that would make us laugh” — Cherine
“Playing lots of sport with Mr Pember and Mr Ellis!” — Arsh

On a personal note, I would like to thank Mr Pember who was a key member of our Sheoak 5
classroom this year. He stepped into my role for a large portion of the year and did a fantastic
job. I know the students hold him in very high esteem and have enjoyed his company.

As I leave for a new challenge in 2022, I would also like to thank the Bull Creek community for
the last four years I have spent at your school. I have been fortunate to have met some
incredible individuals and created memories that will last forever...

I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!

Brandon Ellis
Sheoak 5 Teacher



SCHOOL NEWS
WONDERFUL WATTLE 1

This term we have been learning about poetry. We have discovered there
are many literacy devices used when writing poetry and there are many
different types.

Alliteration is a literacy device that assists in the rhyme of a poem. Here
are some examples of alliterations (the occurrence of the same letter or
sound at the beginning of adjacent or closely connected words) we wrote.

Santa is silly to sing songs in soprano in Sydney.
Elves are envious at each other at Easter about the eggs.
Stars shine on small smelly trees.

Presents pretending to be prefixes.

Eleven elves do elite elfish tricks.

Haiku is a type of poetry that require a certain amount of syllables to formulate.

Here are some examples we wrote about Summer.

I go to the beach Hot sun is shining Oceans crashing fast

I like eating icy poles Fun family gatherings Splashing in the pool today
I can play with friend Chilling in my house Summer is the best
Swimming in the pool Summer can be hot I can go outside

I am having lots of fun I love going to the beach There are lots of mosquitoes
Summer is good fun! Playing in the pool Summer is the worst!

Mrs Hutchin and Mrs Pinker
Wattle 1 Teachers




SCHOOL NEWS
SCIENCE

The students have conducted many investigations using a wide range of scientific
resources this semester. They have applied their inquiry skills and scientific
knowledge to better uderstand everyday observations. This term, the Year Four
classes have investigated forces such as friction, magnetism and gravity. The Year
Six classes have measured the voltage of small solar panels, motors and made
voltic piles and lemon batteries! The Year One students have explored high and low
pitch sounds and sources of light.

Our students have used modern and innovative resources, including digital
technologies to complete their science investigations. They regularly ask and
respond to questions and uncover or discover the answers by doing ‘hands on’
experiments. Overall, our students’ have enjoyed learning new skills and
developing their scientific understandings, including the importance of science in

their lives and today’s society.

Ben Tisdale
Science Teacher

WATTLE 10—KANGAS

This term at Kangas kindy we have been very busy!

Before the Christmas fun started, we were exploring the Australian outback and all the animals in
Australia. We read stories about Possums, Wombats, Koalas, Emus and most importantly of all,
Kangaroos. These stories were so much fun, they helped us talk about our favourite foods to keep
us “visible”, we made wombat stew and painted our favourite Australian animal. We then
practised “directed drawing”. We drew and painted our own Kangaroo before turning him into a
Christmas Roo!

In the kindy room we role-played camping, fishing and cooking on a mini getaway. It was later
turned into a bush vet to which we were able to assist animals who were sick or hurt. We were very
empathetic vets and wanted to make sure all the animals were safe and happy.

Magically the room transformed, and Christmas arrived! Alongside the Christmas decorations a
little helper from the North Pole came to visit, our very own ELF! We had a vote and called him
“Mr Snowy”. He is a cheeky elf, we found him on the roof swinging, he ate SO many candy canes
and left a big mess everywhere and Mr Snowy also wrapped our Christmas tree with toilet paper.
He has been a funny addition to the classroom. As a class we perfected our directed drawing and
drew “Rudolf” the red-nosed reindeer. We used Christmas colours to make him sparkle in the
classroom. We strengthened our fine motor skills and used muscles to roll and make a salt dough
decoration, we got to paint them magical colours and when they were dry, we hung them on our
tree. Our Christmas party was the most fun this term, to celebrate our first ever Christmas at
school we had a feast of yummy goodies, played Christmas party games like pin the red nose on
the reindeer and pass the parcel. It has been a wonderful time in the Kangaroos Kindy, let’s see
what fun we get up to in Pre-Primary.
Yvonne Lai
Kindy Kanga’s Teacher



News from The Fremantle Language Development Centre

On Wednesday 8t December we hosted our FLDC Leavers Assembly.
This was an opportunity to celebrate the success of our students, and say
farewell to the friends who will be leaving us to return to their
mainstream primary school next year.

The children displayed confidence and courage to sing a beautiful song,
We’re On Our Way which is all about trying your best and never giving

up.

The Year 3s hosted the event and did a wonderful job speaking in the

microphone.

SCHOOL NEWS
FLDC

Banksia 1, 2 and 3

The students leaving us this year are

Banksia 1: Mea Tamehana, Rooney Le, Shanzay Shah, Zia Alizadeh,
Aiden Bosch and Riley Woodacre.

Banksia 2: Nayte Harris, James Hutton, Camryn Barendilla,
OsmanArish Syed and Alexander Munyard.

Banksia 3: Mitchell Bruton, Charlie Dwyer, Connor Fielder-de Haas,
Mustafah Hassani, Guhan Manickavasgam, Nasif Noor, Joshua Park,
Travis Pattes, William Walker-Graham, Jineth Welendawe and Ava White.

We wish all of these students and their families the very best moving
forward and we look forward to hearing of your progress in the future!



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Term 1 - Week 1

Monday, 31 January School starts today

Term 1 - Week 2

Term 1 - Week 3

Term 1 - Week 4 o

Waterwise
School

Wednesday, 23 January Swimming Trials

your garden look great

Term 1 - Week 5 AWATER

Term 1 - Week 6
Monday, 7 March Public Holiday - Labour Day




BCPS P&C NEWS

Email: bcpspandc@outiook.com

Facebook: www.facebook.com/BullCreekPrimarySchoolPC

NEXT P&C MEETING — 15" February 2022 - 6.30PM (SCHOOL LIBRARY)

e = ol Huge thanks to our reliable
and hardworking Canteen Manager, Kylie Aitken,
Assistant Carrie Keagan and all the regular volunteers.

To Mrs Marchenko, Mrs Owen and Mrs McCarthy for
being so supportive of the initiatives and issues raised
by the committee and being hands on at each of our
events including the sausage sizzle, colour fun run and
busy bee.

To the 27 individuals that have contributed between 50-
300 volunteer hours this year including attending
meetings, events, planning, fundraising and tirelessly
juggling work, kids and contributing to building our
school community.

We truly value each of your input.

Thanks also to the Committee and the 10 people that
regularly attend the P&C meetings. Particularly noting
Martin and Vyanne Lau for their reliability supporting
the canteen and in the Treasurer role for over 3 years.

To Amanda Green for coordinating the fundraising
committee and staffing the uniform shop every Monday
morning.

RECENT EVENTS

Family Movie Night

Another family movie night took place on Friday 19"
November where “Hotel for Dogs was viewed “and was
a great success?

Thank you to all those that helped put the night
together particularly, Amanda Green, Liv Watling (and
family), Helen Britza (and family), Michelle Cronin and
Erin Curnow.

Total funds raised was $1,900 which was much more
than expected with the weather looking a bit dicey!

Thank you to all those that supported the night.

P&C FUNDING 2021

This year the P&C contributions to the School have been
as follows:

e 534,000 towards a long-awaited upgrade In the
kindy/pre-primary playground area - including
improvements to the fort and gardens, a water
play area and a bike path extension

e 55,000 Constable Care Bike Awareness Training
foryears 1,2, 5 and 6's
$2,000 Paul Litherland Presentation
$2,200 Portable Marquees for interschool
events

e Music banners, Book Vouchers, Blinds for the
library, Year 6 graduation and subscriptions
such as Kids A-Z, SignUp and the start-up of the
Fathering Project

ANNOUNCEMENTS
2022 P&C Executive Committee & General Committee

Get on board and involved in our Parent Committee and
have a say how funds raised are distributed. Help us to
maintain a strong and supportive school community for
the benefit of our children. Take on a role in the
committee, be a class representative or casually attend
our meetings to keep informed and raise Ideas. We are
open and inclusive, and all are welcome.

Our “Just one Thing Flyer,” will be sent out at start of
next term where there is a opportunity to express your
time, interest and availability for the year ahead.




UPCOMING EVENTS & EXPENDITURE FOR 2022

¢ Welcome Picnic
e Disco
e Colour Run,
e Movie Night
e Busy Bee.
e 320,000 for new technology equipment CANTEEN -Term 4
including IPads to support the new Technology
Teacher Our Canteen has had a very successful year including
e Upgrades in the main playground — thanks to introducing a 4™ canteen day and a range of new menu
everyone's votes for the Robin Hood Grants. items which have been very popular.
e And support of the ongoing annual programs
such as bike education training A very big thank you to our Canteen Manager Kylie who

always goes beyond her job requirements to ensure that
the Canteen is a fun and approachable space for the
students to come and practice all sorts of skills. Thank

you for her efforts over the year and those of the regular
BOOk Clubs volunteers, and our new Canteen Assistant Carrie.

MSCHOLAST I

REMINDERS:

Name Labels
BOOK CLUB

Order name labels, school supplies and even your
Thank you from our bookclub team for your support this Christmas shirts and decoration at
year. We started this year with Zero Dollar rewards as https://www.brightstarkids.com.au/  support  your
all our rewards went to support our library resources. school at the same time.
But together, we made this a successful year! Here's
what your support meant in numbers in 2021: During the checkout process, just add Bull Creek Primary

School under “Link s Fundraising Account” Easy.
Our book club sales accumulated $1510 Rewards

throughout the year! Uniform Shop

We redeemed 5640 Rewards in class and student The Uniform Shop will be open on Friday 28"™ January

vouchers and another $180 Rewards will be redeemed 2022 from 3.00pm to 4.30pm where all Quick Clig

by students and classes next year! orders can also be collected. If not collected they will
be delivered to your child on Monday morming during

We made a donation of $686 Rewards to our school school hours!

library this month!
Opening hours for 2022: Every Monday 8:30-9:00am.

But beyond these numbers, you've helped us foster (including the first day of school)

more passion for reading and books. You've helped us
offer more exciting books and resources to our early
readers in Kindy and Pre-Primary! So thank you very
much for your ongoing support!

Order online here https://www.quickclig.com.au and
collect on Mondays or get your order delivered to your
child’s class. Get organized early for the new school
year!
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[iilisti “Just One Thing 2022”7 £%4% 94

Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends
Please participate in our “Just One Thing” campaign for 2022.

Our PEC uses volunteers to run the canteen and uniform shop providing a
convenient and low cost service to the school. To continue to run these services we
are very dependent on volunteers.

We alzo run a community building events throughout the year and support the
teachers by volunteering in the classroom and at sporting/ culiural events (subject to
Covid restrictions).

We have about 300 families attending cur school, and we would be grateful if every
family would nominate to do “just one thing", or more if possible, throughout the year.

We try to stay in touch with all parenis via a ‘P&C Class Rep’ and hope to run a class
social event each year for parents to get to know each other, paricularly for those
that are new to the school community.

This year we are raising funds for a suitable workspace for our Support Services
staff (Psycholegist, Chaplin etc) and IT equipment to support the new Technology
Teacher. Both initiatives will benefit the whole school.

On the next page is a list of “activities™ that we would appreciate your assistance
with. Please tick just one box (or more if you wish) and place your contact details
at the bottom of the page. Please return them to us via email, your classroom
teacher or the front office so that we can collate the responses, and when the time
comes someone from the school or P&C will be in contact with you regarding your
participation.

Thank you for your support!
Yours Sincerely
Micky Stott, President — Bull Creek Parentz and Citizens Association

b ndci@outlook. com

Contact details

First & Last Mame's
Ph no: Email*:
Childftgns name (& year group)
* Email addresses will only be used within the school community o organiss evenis.




ACTIVITIES
Canteen

Help with a regular shift in the Canteen:

| can help o weekly o forinightly o monthly o on special occasions

Monday Wednesday Thursday Friday
9.15am - 11.15am
11.15am- 1. 15pm
Comments
Fundraizing events
Help organise Help on the day

Welcome Picnic (Term 1)

School Disco (Term 2)

Colour Fun Run (Term 3)

Movie Might (Term 4)

BBEQs iCake Stalls

Other fundraising events

Other community/ school events

Help organise Help on the day

Fathering Project Events
Busy Bee
Sport/ Swimming carnivals

COMMITTEES & MEETING S

O attend a P&C Mesetings (7pm Tuesday week 3 & 7 of each term, Library)
O Take on a committee position (President, Secretary, Communications etc)

O Become the class representative and communicator between your child's
clazs, P&C and the school.

Other ways | would like to assist include:

Other comments/suggestions:




We had our inaugural Dads and Kids camp out on Saturday 11" December 2021

Thers were 2 telescopes, 43 tents, 40 pizzas, 72 sausages, 1.25%g bacon, many ice-creams
and countless number of glowsticks. Most importantly, there were many naw friendships,
and the kids wers running undsr the stars with their friends.

The most heart melting moment was 3 little year 2 girl asking ‘can we please camp for
another night?'

We are kzen to bring the event back next year. If the dads are not already on our Whatsapp
group, please join us using the QR Code below.




P & CNEWS

ONGOING P&C FUNDRAISING INITIATIVES TO BE AWARE OF:

GILBERTS FRESH MARKET

SUPPORT OUR

= R o'é ﬁJA‘M

Ghervz
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BSUFFOKRT OUR

I’ROGRAM
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Join our Support Our Schools Program (SOS)

wil donoe 1% of 4

Avaoioble 4o al cusiomers. Ge

OCal ZCNooS.

No reskiclions on whal schoos wse the funds for
GILBERT'S
PRESH MARKEY

Open 7 days

www giburtiff mab.comou




SCHOOL HEALTH NURSE

petterhealth

program

The WA Department of Health is funding the Better Health Program in the Perth metropolitan region. The ten-
week program is available to families both face-to-face and online and we need your help to get the word out to
the local community! We are currently accepting registrations for Term 1 2022.

What is the Better Health Program?

The Better Health Program is a free, healthy lifestyle program for families. The program is evidence-based and is devel-
oped and delivered by qualified health professionals to support families with making sustaina-
ble health changes. Children (and their families) are eligible to participate in the program if they are:

- Aged 7-13 years
- Above a healthy weight

In Term 1 2022, Face-to-face program locations include:
- Herb Graham Recreation Centre Mirrabooka, Tuesdays commencing 1st of February 2022
- Bounce Cannington, Wednesdays commencing 2nd of February 2022
- Latitude Air Edgewater, Wednesdays commencing 2nd of February 2022
- Rebound Arena Port Kennedy, Thursdays commencing 3rd of February 2022

For those unable to attend a face-to-face program, the online program includes:
- Weekly interactive modules
- Weekly phone coaching support with a health professional
- Lots of freebies (including a Garmin fitness tracker and other great resources)
- Prizes

Benetfits to families:
- Learn about healthy habits in a fun and engaging way
- Support and resources to establish healthy habits
- Flexible program delivery - Face-to-face in the community or online

What can you do to help?
We'd be very grateful if you could spread the word about the program! Please see our linked promotional resources

kit. This contains both print and digital resources that you could share with families, colleagues and within your net-
works.

If you would like further information about the program, please don't hesitate to reach out via email, call us on 1300 822
953 or visit our website.

With thanks,

Chris Vavakis
WA Project Manager / Accredited Practising Dietitian


https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2Fbetterhealthcompany.org%2Fwadoh-promotional-resources%2F__%3B!!Lav448XFWxY!sNZ821MuvVdPkED_BuXOJbOhLYi21oE7TGknoASVtoQo62BnQED9LtvO-nrBKSbDfSTxbIY6%24&data=04
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furldefense.com%2Fv3%2F__https%3A%2Fbetterhealthcompany.org%2Fwadoh-promotional-resources%2F__%3B!!Lav448XFWxY!sNZ821MuvVdPkED_BuXOJbOhLYi21oE7TGknoASVtoQo62BnQED9LtvO-nrBKSbDfSTxbIY6%24&data=04

COMMUNITY NEWS

20 Dec 2021 - 25 Jan 2022 age s -

SChool hOlldal wOfItShOPS

Tap into your child’'s potential by encourging their passion, curiousity
and creativity with BRICKS 4 KIDZ®

Kids learn and grow with our fun-filled models using LEGO ®
designed just for you by our own in-house architects and engineers!

THEMES FOR THIS SUMMER!

Christmas Bricktacular
World Gof Ima0 ination
ame
Mining & Crafting For a full
Pocket Brick Monsters description of
Classic Brick Arcade each workshop

Superhero Academy . )
Semofe Control and registration,

Brick City Engineers please visit our
Down Under Bricktacular website at

Junior Robotics )
Advanced Robotics with EV3 || |httPs://goo.gl/m51KWp

Join us @Canning Vale@Kardinya@Palmyra@Riverton
DTim Yap : 0422 119 020 A% applecross@bricks4kidz.com



REGISTRATIONS OPEN FOR THE 2022 WINTER SEASON ON
TUESDAY 4TH JANUARY 2022

PLEASE KEEP AN EYE OPEN ON OUR SOCIAL PAGES FOR THE LINKS

WWY.FACEBOOK COM/LEEMINGNETBALLCLUB

HTTPS/IWWWINSTAGRAM.COM/LEEMINGNETBALLCLUB/




4 DAYS $190
MON 20DEC - THUR 23 DEC
9AM-3:30PM
FOR CHILDREN 7-12 YEARS OLD

THE MORNING SESSION CONSISTS OF BASKETBALL SKILLS AND GAMES.
A MID MORNING SNACK OF FRUIT & BISCUITS PROVIDED.
ERNOON SESSION INVOLVES A VARIETY OF INDOOR MODIFIED SPORTS LE.
CRICKET, BADMINTON, TABLE TENNIS AND MORE.

PLAY LAZER TAG AT LAZER BLAZE SOUTHLANDS WITH THEIR COAC
S CINEMAS (SOUTHLANDS SHOPPING CENTRE) ON THE FINAL DAY OF THE

COACHING STAFF CONSISTS OF JEFF ANDERSON (STADIUM MANAGER & DEV
OFFICER) AND VARIOUS WILLETTON TIGERS SBL PLAYERS & COACHES.

CHILDREN WISHING TO PURCHASE LUNCH CAN ORDER FROM OUR TIGERS CAFE.

THE CAMP IS FOR CHILDREN OF ALL LEVELS
CAN BE MADE ONLINE AT WWW.WILLETTONTIGERS
OR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT US ON
WILLETTONTIGERS.COM.AU OR CALL 9310 A
- e | s N




FIRST CAMP - MON 17JAN TO FRI 21 JAN
5 DAYS $235 FOR 6-9 YEAR OLDS ONLY

9AM - 3:30PM DAILY %

SECOND CAMP - MON 24 TO FRI 28 JAN

Excludes public holiday Wed 26 Jan

4 DAYS $190 FOR 9 YEARS & OLDER
9AM - 3:30PM DAILY

&

CAMP COACHING STAFF :

JEFF ANDERSON STADIUM MANAGER &
DEVELOPMENT OFFICER & VARIOUS =0
WILLETTON TIGERS PLAYERS AND COACHES™

For details & how to register, go to:

Call:93103388




COMMUNITY NEWS

Lions Clubs International; District 201 W2 = Club 041839
ABN. 11280844 775
All correspondence to: PO Box 393, Bull Creek, Western Australia 6149

s LIONS CLUB of LEEMING  DISTRICTS (inq
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SUPDPODAaTING QUR COMMUpNITY I ;

TRHADITIONAL CHRISTMAS

CAKE

- i e . WA
i g "7;‘" » ,‘

All cake enquiries to Gavin Waugh (409 295 781
gavinbwaughi@bigpond.com

Serving the Community since 1982

Please direct all orders and enquiries to Gavin Waugh on 0409 295 781 or email gavinbwaugh@bigpond.com



